Cllr Gordon MacKenzie City of Edinburgh Council City Chambers Edinburgh EH1 1YJ Our Ref: WG/JPT

2nd November 2007

Dear Gordon,

Edinburgh Tram Project

I'm sending you this letter to formally thank you for your support towards the development of the project. In particular I would like to thank you for all your support, advice and encouragement in the lead up to the approval of the Final Business Case.

This represents an important milestone for us all however there is much hard work ahead and I assure you that I look forward to continuing to give the project the leadership it requires and I know that you will support me in this.

I have already sent a letter of thanks to the leader of your group so you should receive feedback on that as well. But I wanted you to know that without your support and dedication especially when the project's future was hanging in the balance when would not have achieved what we have.

Once again many thanks for all your work.

Yours sincerely

Willie Gallagher Executive Chairman

> Direct dial: e-mail: willie.gallagher@tie.ltd.uk web: www.tie.td.uk